
Minutes, May 13, 2013 

Present:  Penny Stetson, Patricia Jenkins, Jere Beckman, Frank DeRocchi, Shirley Walker 

Meeting called to order at 9:05.  

Jackie was thanked for sharing her report of SAC history and activities with the Select Board at their 

regular meeting.  Frank reminded the group that we need to keep making ourselves visible in the 

community. 

Minutes were read and corrected. 

Shirley reported on the ACT meeting that she attended.  The area group will need to have volunteers to 

serve on a board and need to find a non-profit organization that allows us to work with them on this 

transportation project. 

Old Business: (1) We will wait for Sharon, library director, to be present before deciding what to do 

about computer classes sponsored by the library. (2) Frank reported that he had talked with the local 

Boy Scout leader and that Scouts would be willing to support seniors with a project, but not individual 

services.  (3) Frank reported that Code Red, emergency/other notifications, by computer or phone, will 

start July 1, 2013.  The library could do a presentation on Code Red when Frank shares that information 

with Sharon and could be a site for signing up for Code Red.  (4) Jere reports that the state cannot 

mandate benefits for vets.  He will get more information for disabled vets. NH Legislature may have a 

new bill soon concerning all state veterans.  (5) Penny reminded us that much help is needed to man the 

SAC booth at the Lee Fair (so named for 2013).  Shirley and ‘tricia both volunteered for this help.  ‘tricia 

will ask Gus Jenkins about his freezer to be used in our booth.   

New Business:  (1) There was discussion about the SAC budget and some confusion if funds were put in 

the town general fund for us this year.  Frank volunteered to check on this.  Funds would need to be 

spent/spoken for by June 30th.  (2) Discussion of the tri-fold booklet ensued: the cover would promote 

the group—list goals and members; other pages-- lists of contacts and services; programs offered and to 

be offered.  Jere will get quotes from 2 printers for an 8 ½  X 11 inch tri-fold—500 in number. 

Our next meeting will be to plan the tri-fold and see if we can get a quote from the printer by June 30th. 

Meeting adjourned at 10:12 AM. 

Shirley Walker 

 


